Received: 04/16/2021

Christopher M. Capone, CFA Executive Vice President & Chief Financial Officer



April 16, 2021

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary New York State Public Service Commission Three Empire State Plaza Albany, New York 12223

Re: Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation: Case 15-M-0127, et al.

Dear Secretary Phillips:

In compliance with the Order on Rehearing, Reconsideration, and Providing Clarification, issued and effective September 18, 2020 (the "Order") and the Ruling on Extension Request dated February 12, 2021 in the above-referenced cases, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation ("Central Hudson" or "the Company), hereby files the attached addendum containing the revised Uniform Business Practices.

P.S.C. No. 15 – Electric Addendum UBP No. 15

P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas Addendum UBP No. 15

These revisions are requested by the Notice to become effective on not less than one day's notice, on April 16, 2021. Pursuant to ordering clause 7 of the Order, a waiver of the requirements of 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law was granted.

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Jennifer Lorenzini at (845) 486-5523 or <u>jlorenzini@cenhud.com</u>.

Yours very truly,

Christopher M. Capone

LETT516

284 South Avenue Poughkeepsie, NY 12601

(845) 452-2000 Direct: (845) 486-5439 email: ccapone@cenhud.com www.CentralHudson.com